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DEE SAUERHAFER, Editor

Matt Wagner and Janice page married in las Vegas in 
October. (photo courtesy of Bob King)

BETWEEN THE SEASONS - WHILE WE 
WERE AWAY
 Our assistant Pro, Matt Wagner, and Janice Page 
were married in Las Vegas on October 10th. Bob and 
Jamie King stood up for Matt and Janice. Best wishes 
for many happy years together.
 Congratulations to Several CCC Members Who 
Have Celebrated Important Milestones: 

• George and Sandra Parry celebrated their 30th 
 wedding anniversary by traveling to Jamaica this   
 spring.

• Barry and Cheryl Marginean celebrated their 40th   
 wedding anniversary.

• Congratulation to Bob and Dee Swan on their 50th   
 wedding anniversary.

• Celebrating their 57th wedding anniversary were   
 Dom and Shirley Zavaglia.

• Bruce and Lois Erbelding and Dick and Alma Stowe  
 both celebrated their 59th wedding anniversaries.

• Happy 70th birthdays to both Bill Batcheller and   
 Dee Swan. 

 On February 22, 2008, Ed Barron had a hole-in-one 
at Arrow Head Golf Club in Naples, Florida.   Ed used 
an 8 iron on the 15th hole measuring 122 yards. It was 
witnessed by Jerry Eckl and his wife, Nancy. Congratu-
lations!
 Congratulations to Don Zambito, our first hole-in-
one winner of 2008. Don sank his shot on the 8th hole 
with a 6 iron during the Mudders tournament. 
 
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Dean & Betty Hansen
Frank A. Nowak, Jr.
Shane Smith
Brooks Beschler    (Junior Member)
Richard Chamberlin (was a member previously, 
returning this year)
Joe Giglio
Jeff Weber
Barry and Martha Nasca
Patrick Hanna
Andrew Ames
John and Mary Chormanskis
Karl & Carol Limner
Ray LeChase, Sr.

Don Zambito celebrates his hole-in-one during the 
2008 Mudders Tournament. 
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LEAGUES
 All leagues need subs and some desire new mem-
bers. Please see Matt or Al in the Pro Shop. 

 There are 2 openings and the need for subs for 
the Wednesday night league. The league will be start-
ing the last week in April. Please call Paul Williams 
at work (585-359-6336) or at home (585-426-5515).
Members wishing to play can also talk with Al or Matt 
in the Pro Shop.

 The Monday Night Men’s Golf League currently 
has 3 openings and starts on May 5th. If you are 
interested, please contact Tom Forsyth at 538-6943 or 
at tforsyth@frontiernet.net.

FROM YOUR PRO
 Welcome back Al Wallace, Matt Wagner and Jack 
Foote.

 The Pro Shop is up and running full speed with 
lots of new merchandise, demo equipment and many 
opportunities for lessons and golf experiences. Watch 
your e-mail for special notices from Al about tourna-
ments and other special events.

Tee Time book comes out. You need to call or come to 
the Pro Shop to make tee times. 

 The sign-in sheet will be available starting April 
24th. Each member must stop in the Pro Shop before 
going out to play. The sign-in sheet will be on the 
counter. Signing in is important to make sure member 
tee times are respected and should the need arise, get a 
message to a member on the course. 

 When checking your equipment, check your grips 
and see Al for new grips if needed. Keep in mind the 
new technology, so try out the demo clubs in the Pro 
Shop. Remember that much golf equipment is fair-
traded, so support our Pro. 

 While you are sprucing up your duds and equip-
ment, don’t forget to spruce up your game as well. 
Schedule an appointment for a lesson from Al. 

 Keep in mind that “many hands make light work”, 
if you are willing to assist with a tournament, see Al in 
the Pro Shop.

 If you were in the Hole-In-One insurance program 
at the end of the 2007 season, it has been carried over 
into the 2008 season until we have a hole-in-one on our 
course by an insured member* Future insurance for 
the 2008 season will cost $3.00 per member.
 *We had such an event by Don Zambito during the Mud-
ders, so insurance is $3.00

 Please note that insurance regulations and policies 
prohibit golf carts in the upper lot. Your compliance is 
necessary and appreciated. 

 Posting of all scores began on April 24th. Remem-
ber to post all 9-hole and 18-hole scores from league, 
social, away and tournament play. When posting tour-
nament scores, please make sure you indicate that it 
was a tournament. 

 The Tee Time book for May is available in the Pro 
Shop. On the 15th of each month, the next month’s 

Welcome back to all CCC members from Al Wallace, Golf 
Professional, and Matt Wagner, Assistant Golf Professional.

FROM ERNIE & HIS CREW
 Ernie wants to remind everyone how particularly 
delicate the grasses are early in the season. You can 
help to get and keep CCC in its best condition. Please 
use the sand mixture in the carts to repair all divots. 
Please repair ball marks on the green and place broken 
tees in the receptacles. Broken tees can damage the 
mowing equipment. Please also dispose of your ciga-
rette and cigar butts appropriately. Ernie and his crew 
cannot do it all. Please be responsible. 

PRO SHOP HOURS - May through August

Monday – Friday 7:00am – 7:00 pm
Saturday – Sunday 6:00 am – 6:00 pm



3

 Many of our members walk the course but can still 
be responsible for repairing their divots. Walkers with 
carts, you may purchase a small bottle that can be filled 
with the sand mixture that can attach to your cart. See 
Al or Matt in the Pro Shop.

FROM YOUR EDITOR
 Please consider shredding your old rosters. The 
names, addresses, land and cell phone numbers, as well 
as e-mail addresses, are included in the CCC roster. That 
is too much information to fall into the wrong hands.

2007 WINNERS OMISSION
 Missing from the 2007 winners roster is Joe 
Terranova and Paul Williams as the 2007 Double Match 
Play champions. Congratulations!

2008 MUDDERS TOURNAMENT
 The first tournament of the 2008 season played 
under sometimes sunny, hot skies and at other times 
threatening skies. Most players got in just under the 
wire while a few got soaked as the skies opened up at 
the very end of the tournament. The dinner and festivi-
ties after play were enjoyed by all in attendance. The 
winners in the men’s division were: Taking 1st place 
was the team of Aaron Gieseke and Bill Martin with a 60 
best-ball. Following with a 61 were the teams of Richard 
Ackerman and Phil Iler, Claude Blackcloud and Gary 
Ringer and Rick Modzelewski and David Pilcher. Closely 

Roy Scranton (left) and Bob Kleinow begin Spring cleanup 
at CCC. Roy turned 85 years young on February 15th. Bob 

spent the winter in Florida.

Pat Vink (left) and Sue Potter are all smiles after winning 
the ladies’ division of the 2008 Mudders tournament.

following were the teams of Barry Marginean and Dom 
Zavaglia, Bob Agresti and Frank DeMagristris and Don 
Sears and Bill Sollberger. 

 The Ladies’ Division was led by Pat Vink and Sue 
Potter with a 64. Following in was Karen Ahlstrom and 
Anne Clements. Taking 3rd was the team of Carolyn 
Wynne and Linda Patten. Donna Pilcher and Dee Sau-
erhafer took 4th place among the ladies. 

 Don Zambito had a hole-in-one during the tourna-
ment. 

UPCOMING EVENTS
Thur., 5/1 .........Ladies Dinner

Fri., 5/2-3 .........Bob Weitzel Scratch Invitational*

Mon., 5/5 ..........Men’s Match Play Begins (M)

Sun., 5/10 .........2-Person Bestball (M/M/G)

Wed., 5/21 ........Stag Day (M/M/G) 1 Bestball of 2 
 Format

Fri., 5/23 ..........Couples 9-Hole Scotch (M/M/G)

Sun., 5/25 .........Flag Tournament (M)

Thur., 5/29 .......Ladies’ Match Play Begins (M)
Sat., 6/7 ............2-Person Medal Play Tourn. (M/M/G)
 Sons of Legion Tournament

Wed., 6/18 ........Stag Day (M/M/G) 3 of 4 Format

Fri., 6/20 ..........Couples Scotch (M/M/G)


